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From: Mary L. Carns <mcarns@tcl.edu>

Sent: Friday, January 13, 2017 12:46 PM

To: Mary L. Carns

Subject: TCL Talks: 2017 State of the College

Dear Friends, 

 

The 2017 State of the College has arrived. This special report highlights the College's top priorities and my 

vision for TCL's future.  

 

I hope you can join us for a special address and reception at 5:30 p.m., Thursday, January 19 at the New River 

Campus. Please RSVP here. 

 

Thank you for all you do. I look forward to another successful year.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Right-click here to download pictures.  To help protect your privacy, Outlook preven ted automatic download of 
this pictu re from the Internet.

 

Dr. Richard J. Gough  

TCL President 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For more information about the Technical College of the Lowcountry contact Mary Lee Carns at 843-470-5962 

or mcarns@tcl.edu. 
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